[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.jpg]CromarTy aND DistricT Communtry CounaiL




Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 15 February 2010

in The Hugh Miller Institute

Present:

Community Councillors: Anne Short (Chairwoman), Jane Clunas, Douglas McPhee, Vivienne Griffiths, John Wood, Lynne Sproull, Douglas Cooper

Youth Representatives: None Present

Highland Councillors: David Alston

Northern Constabulary: PC Williams

Community Council Secretary: Estelle Ellwood

Item
Details
Action

1
Chairwoman’s Welcome 

Anne welcomed the Councillors to the meeting.

Apologies- Bob Clunas



2
Approval of previous minutes

     Proposed: Jane Clunas                                 Seconded: Douglas McPhee




3
Youth Issues




3.1
Youth Café Awards Evening

The annual awards evening took place on Monday 8 February and was very well attended. It was amazing to see how many activities the youngsters had been involved in during the last year. Wanda also received an award from the BI Councillors.




3.2
Miss Rose

Miss Rose retired as Head Teacher at Cromarty Primary School on 11 February after 18 years in the role. Pupils and teachers, past and present, attended a presentation on her last day. Mr Alan Danson from Ullapool Primary School, took  over as Acting Head on Monday 15 February




3.3
Football Goals

Douglas McPhee advised that the youngsters from the Youth Café had moved the football goals further down the Links for a tournament which took place on Saturday 6 February. They had to be moved due to the amount of dog poo in the area but need to be returned.( See also Item 7)




4
Police Report

PC Williams stated that there had been few incidents reported since the last meeting. He advised that:-

· He has been advised that his tenure has been extended until 2013. The Councillors said that they were pleased to hear this news.

· There have been a number of accidents in the Black Isle (and on the A9) caused mainly by black ice on the road. PC Williams advised everyone to exercise extra care when driving in bad weather conditions.

· There have been some parking issues along Shore Street but PC Williams has spoken to the individuals concerned.

· Also a number of boy racers have been using Shore Street.

· PC Williams will be out using the speed camera in the town near future.








5


Matters arising from previous meeting


5.1
5.2  Kirsty Conti, HIE’s Community Land Adviser
Anne will pass the contact details to John so that he can contact Kirsti directly.


AS/JW

5.2
5.3 Kings Route Board

Ronald has not removed the board yet but he has been working away a lot of the time recently. David will ask him to do this at the Harbour Trust meeting.


DA/RY

5.3
5.5 War Memorial

David has passed this on but will make sure that work is completed as appropriate for the next Remembrance service.


DA

5.4
5.6 Cromarty Victoria Hall

The Public Meeting will take place on Tuesday 23 February. Posters have been displayed in town. A letter will be delivered to each house in Cromarty detailing the concerns over the future of the hall and the proposals for a new management committee, reporting in to the Community Council.

All Councillors were asked to attend the meeting if possible; David will chair the meeting. Everyone attending the meeting will be given a form asking them if they are prepared to either join the management committee or provide volunteer support.




5.5
5.10 Beached Whales

Estelle sought formal clarification on the responsibility for dealing with dead whales from the HM Coastguard Sector Manager and passed this on to Councillors on 15 December.




5.6
5.11 Payphone on High Street

Estelle reported the payphone again and it has subsequently been repaired. The key problem is that it is an old payphone and coming to the end of its supportable life.




5.7
7.  Public Transport

Estelle has tried to contact Mr Manius and Mr McCallum to invite them to a future meeting but they have not responded. She will continue to try to make contact.

David confirmed that the bus station site is actually owned by the Highland Council but leased.


EE

5.8
8 Public Car Sharing

Douglas will be looking into setting up a car sharing service so that it will be in place in advance of the repairs due to take place on the Kessock Bridge in 2011.


DC

5.9
13.3 Sandy Thomson Cromarty Arts Trust
Estelle has written a letter of support for the LEADER application for funds for the Sir Thomas Urquhart conference.




5.10
13.5 Cromarty Primary School

Anne wrote to Veronica Elrick to advise her to submit the application for funds from the Common Good for next year.




5.11
13.6 Ronnie Macrae - HSCHT 

Ronnie has advised that there has been considerable interest in the purchase of Townlands Barn. All bids have to be submitted with a statement detailing intended use of the building. An official closing date has now been set for 22 February as a couple of offers have been made.

Anne will ask Ronnie to keep her advised on developments.


AS

5.12
14.1 Graveyard

David has passed the concerns about the state of the graveyard to Ian Hay but TEC Services have obviously been very busy recently due to the bad weather conditions.








6
Gaelic Chapel  (Item to be retained on the agenda.)

Anne has spoken to Janice Cooper, Callum Davidson and Les Smith who are all willing to join the Gaelic Chapel Trust.  David will now pass the names to the Highland Council Solicitor who will set up the Trust. David has asked Craig to pass the paperwork on so that they can familiarise themselves with the content before the first meeting of the new Trust. 

(Secretary’s note: Les Smith has just advised that he cannot join the Trust at this moment.)




7
Community Councillors’ Portfolios - Updates

This item will be retained on the Agenda to provide an opportunity for Councillors to give an update on their portfolio items. 

Jane Clunas – Dog Poo

Jane advised that the situation is out of control again, possibly as a result of the bad weather. Nel Macdonald-Rolfe, the Dog Warden, has visited and suggested that posters should be displayed to remind everyone that it is an offence to allow a dog to poo in a public place. Nel and Jane plan to go out and mark all the poos on The Links with orange water based paint and then take a photo of this to include in the posters. They may also send a copy to the press, but need to check content to prevent a  negative image of Cromarty. It was also commented that there are many responsible dog owners in Cromarty, highlighted by the number of dog poo bags issued by The Emporium.

Jane has also reissued the Dog Poo Bin rota for 2010. Whilst there are sufficient people to cover each month, she was hoping for more volunteers as some people have been on the rota for a number of years.

Jane Clunas – Guide Book

The Guide Book is progressing well and the sub-committee will meet again at Jane’s house on Thursday 18 February at 10am to look at the final proof. Jane has received costs for printing, and an additional cost will be charged  to laminate the front cover, the colour of which will be changed. It is much cheaper to print 5k copies but the sub-committee does not want to be left with excessive stocks when the book is outdated, also there are storage issues. Vivienne offered to look at her records for sales in The Emporium and pass this information to Jane so that the sub-committee can decide on numbers to print.

John Wood – CAGS

John and Jane hope to meet with Ian Hunter to discuss the use of the daffodil field for allotments. They also would like him to meet Evan McBean to discuss the use of his field.

John Wood – Street Repairs

John asked David for an update on the resurfacing of Church Street. This should have taken place in September but was delayed due to the work at the HMI and the East Church. David said that it is scheduled to be resurfaced early in the new financial year. John also expressed concern about the number of potholes created by the bad weather. David said that TEC Services have been very busy dealing with potholes across the region.

Anne Short – Kings Route Plaque

Anne said that this would have to be amended once the details of the new ferry are known.


VG









8
Feedback from the Black Isle Ward Forum – 21/01/10

The key topic of this Black Isle Ward Forum was “Highland Council Budgets”.

The Forum was chaired by Councillor Isobel McCallum and attended: by representatives from the Highland Council:- Alistair Dodds, Chief Executive, Alan Geddes, Director of Finance, Sandy Park, Convener and David Alston, Budget Leader.

The Forum looked at the financial challenges facing local government and the rest of the public sector over the next four years. The Highland Council has to find savings estimated at £60m over the next 3 years. David said that £10m savings had already been agreed for 2010/11. The Forum covered where budget is spent now and considered areas where savings could be made. Some of the risks and issues affecting budgetary cuts were discussed.

The attendees were also provided with information on budget spend from the Black Isle Ward Discretionary Budget.

The next Black Ward Forum will take place on Thursday 4 March from 6pm – 8pm at Culbokie Primary School. The proposed topic will be “Growing the Black Isle”.



9
Dr Forth’s Bequest

Estelle had displayed posters and suggestion forms at the Post Office and The Emporium. She has received a total of 70 suggestions from members of the public. The Councillors agreed that this was a very positive response to the posters. Estelle distributed a document which categorised the suggestions and provided a brief summary of each. 

The Councillors agreed that each suggestion should be discussed and considered so a separate meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday 2 March at 7.30pm to progress this. Estelle will display posters to thank all the respondents for their suggestions.


EE

10
Community Council Election

Anne advised that the Councillors due to end their term of office this year are:- Anne Short, Vivienne Griffiths and Douglas McPhee. All other Councillors still have 2 years to serve. The Councillors set the date for the election as Thursday 27 May. All Councillors were asked to speak to local people to encourage them to volunteer to sit on the Community Council.

Vivienne suggested that a photo and detail about candidates should be provided for the benefit of voters.


ALL
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11.1

11.2

11.3

11.4 
Treasurer’s Report at 15.02.2010

Income (14.12. 2009 – 14. 02. 2010)

Guide Book sales – The Emporium

£15.00

Total income


 

£15.00

Expenditure (14.12. 2009 – 14. 02. 2010

Secretarial expense: February

£50.00  

Repayment to Dr Forth’s estate

£72.25

British Red Cross re Fireworks display
£72.45

Gift to W Taylor – hospital stay

£15.00

Total expenditure   

                      £209.70
Accounts Payable balance:       Nil

Accounts Receivable balance:  Nil

Bank balance as @ 15.02. 2010       £41,066.19

Cromarty Trust Fund

Vivienne asked for suggestions for the £2k which Mr Nightingale provides each year, as she needs to write to him formally to request the money. A number of requests have been made for handrails to be provided on at least one of the sets of steps from Braehead down to the Links. The wooden bench half way up South Sutor has rotted away so this could be replaced. Vivienne will write to Mr Nightingale accordingly. David added that if additional money is required, an application could be submitted to the Black Isle Ward Discretionary Fund. 
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12.1

12.2 

12.3

12.4

12.5


Highland Councillor’s Report

Playground Equipment
The piece of faulty equipment has been removed in accordance with the audit on play equipment which took place last year.

DDA Work at HMI

The DDA work at the HMI has been completed, however a number of concerns have been raised about the new drainage gully in front of the HMI on Church Street as the water is gathering and not draining away. David said that Jim Christie is currently on sick leave but he will be meeting with the contractors on his return to discuss the outstanding issues.

Gate on Reeds Park Loop

The bolt on the new gate by the sewage works is not opening and closing properly. Either people cannot open it, which is preventing them walking round the path, or they cannot close it. This could have been caused by water damage to the post. Anne will email Mr Nightingale to advise him of the situation.

Kerry Bennett

David advised that John Duncan’s replacement has now been appointed, a lady called Kerry Bennett. She may set up an environmental meeting in the near future. He will provide Anne with her email address.

Whale and Dolphin Conservation Society

Anne said that she had heard an advert on Moray Firth radio which gave the impression that there were no dolphins left in the Cromarty Firth. A number of Councillors had heard the advert, and some had also seen a leaflet. The futuristic advert is actually based in 2033 and its aim to encourage people to adopt a dolphin. It’s content could however be misleading and have an impact on tourism in the area this summer.

The Councillors agreed that an article should be placed in the Ross-shire Journal to clarify this. 


AS

DA

DA/AS
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13.1


Planning

Highland Councillors do not participate in planning related discussions and are not present for this Agenda item.

Land at Ness Gap, Fortrose

Lynne advised that there will be a Hearing of the Planning Applications Committee on 16 February to discuss the application for the erection of 150 dwellings by Tulloch Homes Ltd. Jane added that the Black Isle Swimming Pool Foundation plan to build a wall around the perimeter of the area reserved for the Black Isle Pool to protect it.




14


Correspondence




14.1
Wilf Taylor

Wilf Taylor has written to the Councillors to thank them for the card and gift they sent to him in hospital. Wilf has today arrived home.




14.2
Cllr Craig Fraser

Craig has sent a number of emails to Di Agnew, copied to Anne, expressing concerns about different problems in Cromarty. He has written about the flooding outside the HMI, a missing manhole cover on the Links, dog poo on the Links, the toilets in Allan Square were flooded, the disabled toilet is unclean and not fit for use. This has probably not been cleaned as the other toilets are locked whilst waiting repair. Anne will ask Di if the contract cleaners could deal with the disabled toilet so that at least one public toilet will be open in Cromarty. Di has replied that all these matters will be dealt with. The Councillors recorded their thanks to Craig.


AS

14.3
John Wood – Land Reform 

John sent an email to all Councillors on 11 February with an extract from a 

press release from the Scottish Government on “Helping Crofting Communities”. This urged rural communities throughout Scotland to act early and register an interest in land to ensure they benefit from land reform legislation.

Estelle has now received the application forms for the Land Registry, which will be completed once John has managed to speak to Kirsty Conti, HIE’s Community Land Adviser to determine how to register an interest in the Cromarty Estate.




15
A.O.B.


15.1
Rubbish on Beach

John said that there was a lot of rubbish e.g. plastic bottles on the beach at the foot of South Sutor to the targets. It was discussed whether this could have come from the rig, but there are strict control measures in place for rubbish on the rigs.




15.2
Cromarty Rose

The Cromarty Rose 2-car ferry will be leaving Cromarty imminently.

She will travel down the Caledonian Canal and along the West Coast in ten stages.

She will be renamed “Westward Ho!” and will run a service to the privately owned island of Steep Holm, about five miles offshore from the seaside resort of Weston-Super-Mare. Southampton Marine Services has a £500,000 contract to build a new Cromarty-Nigg ferry to carry four cars and 50 passengers. No date has yet been given for the arrival of the new ferry. It was noted that all the signs for the 2-car ferry on the A9 and on the Black Isle will need to be changed.




15.3
Albyn Housing Trust Questionnaires

The Councillors looked at the draft questionnaire which will be sent to all houses in Cromarty to determine the need for additional housing in Cromarty on the Sandilands estate. Several amendments/ changes were suggested which Anne will pass back to Albyn.


AS


Anne thanked everyone for attending and for their input.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 22 March 2010 at 7.30pm

in the Hugh Miller Institute




Minutes Approved


22/03/10
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